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Dear Ms Bottle 
 
RE REQUEST FOR INFORMATION UNDER THE ENVIRONMENTAL 

INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
 
Thank you for your email dated 8 October 2011 and received by the Council on 
10 October 2011 requesting information concerning stray dogs. 
 
The information you request is considered to be “environmental information” 
therefore your request has been dealt with under the Environmental Information 
Regulations. 
 
I will deal with each of the questions raised in your email in turn. 
 

1. How many stray dogs entered pounds between 1st January 2010 and 31st 
December 2010 = 96 
 

2. How many of these were reclaimed by their owners? =  42 
 

3. How many were adopted from the pound? 
GBC does not hold this information 
 

4. How many went to an animal rescue? = 54 
             

5. How many were euthanized? 
GBC does not hold this information 
 

6. What happened to any remaining dogs that did not fall into above categories? 
GBC does not hold this information 
 

7. Do you keep any records as to which dogs were chipped? 
Yes 
 
 

/cont’d…… 
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8. Do you keep any records as to the breed of the dogs? 

Yes 
 

9. How many dogs entered the pound on more than one occasion? 
GBC does not hold this information 

 
I confirm that the Council does not hold the information which relates to questions 3; 
5 ; 6 and 9 of your request. 
 
In accordance with the Environmental Information Regulations 2004 this letter 
acts as a Refusal Notice under Regulation 14.  
 
The Council applies the exception in regulation 12(4), which states that a public 
authority may refuse to disclose the information to the extent that it does not 
hold that information when the request is received.  
 
Regulation 12 states: 
 
“12.—(1) Subject to paragraphs (2), (3) and (9), a public authority may refuse to 
disclose environmental information requested if— 
 
(a)an exception to disclosure applies under paragraphs (4) or (5); and 
(b)in all the circumstances of the case, the public interest in maintaining the 
exception outweighs the public interest in disclosing the information. 
… 
(4) For the purposes of paragraph (1)(a), a public authority may refuse to disclose 
information to the extent that— 
(a) it does not hold that information when an applicant’s request is received;” 
 
I have also considered the public interest test under regulation 12(1)(b) above 
i.e. notwithstanding this exception, is there a greater public interest in providing 
the information or in maintaining the exception?  
 
In considering the public interest test, I am satisfied that it is in the public interest 
not to provide information which the Council does not hold.  
 
Most of the information that the Council provides in response to Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 requests will be subject to copyright protection. In most cases 
the copyright will be owned by Gedling Borough Council. The copyright in other 
information may be owned by another person or organisation, as indicated in the 
information itself. 
 
You are free to use any information supplied for your own use, including for 
noncommercial research purposes. The information may also be used for the 
purposes of news reporting. However, any other type of re-use, for example, by 
publishing the information or issuing copies to the public will require the permission 
of the copyright owner. 
 
Where the copyright is owned by Gedling Borough Council, you must apply to the 
Council to re-use the information by contacting Helen Barrington, Council Solicitor 
and Monitoring Officer, Legal Services at helen.barrington@gedling.gov.uk. 
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For information where the copyright is owned by another person or organisation, you 
must apply to the copyright owner to obtain their permission. 
 
If you are not satisfied with how your request has been dealt with then you should 
complain by writing to Mr. J Robinson, Chief Executive.  This letter should be marked 
for the attention of Cayte Goodall in the Chief Executive’s Secretariat at the Civic 
Centre, Arnot Hill Park, Arnold, Nottingham, NG5 6LU. Under Regulation 11(2) this 
needs to be done no later than 40 working days after the date of this letter. 
 
If you are still not satisfied with the outcome of your complaint then you have a 
right of appeal to the Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water 
Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF Telephone 01625 545 700 or www.ico.gov.uk 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Peter Baguley 
Head of Planning & Environment 
 
 
 


